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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health
Sent: Friday, December 20, 2013 9:37 AM
To: 'Jim Carro'
Cc: weissbiz@gmail.com; Michele McSweeney
Subject: RE: AAA Truck Parts - 3884 Depot Rd Hayward - RO0002499

Hi Jim, 
You are correct, it appears that the case on Geotracker has been claimed and a report has been uploaded (to upload a case, 
it needs to be claimed first).  Also EDF data would not be required prior to 2005.  Beyond that point I can’t offer much 
assistance as I have no funds to work from.  You’ll need to review the documents to see what appears to be appropriate.  
The LTCP can be used for petroleum cases, but my recollection is that potential contamination at the site will be close to 
the surface and not evenly distributed, so contaminant distribution characterization could be difficult.  I also presume that 
there may be engine (or used) oil associated with the case; which may complicate the site as it is not just petroleum only. 
 
I should probably update the funds request letter as the hourly has increased several times since the 2009 letter was sent.  
It is now $204/hr, and the $4,000 amount allows less time to review the site; however, I can keep it at that level to see if 
we can get the case closed with limited work (but my understanding of the site may be incorrect, so please understand that 
is not a promise). 
Regards, 
 
Mark Detterman 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
Direct: 510.567.6876 
Fax:    510.337.9335 
Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 
 

From: Jim Carro [mailto:jim@cdms.com]  
Sent: Friday, December 20, 2013 7:13 AM 
To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health 
Cc: weissbiz@gmail.com; Michele McSweeney 
Subject: AAA Truck Parts - 3884 Depot Rd Hayward - RO0002499 
 
Hi Mark, 
 
David Weiss of AAA Truck Parts has retained CDMS to address their groundwater monitoring project, which is 
outstanding with the County.   
 
In reviewing some of the background material I have reviewed your letter of July 24, 2009, where requested 
that site must be claimed and the analytical data must be uploaded to the GeoTracker system.  Wells were 
installed and the initial sampling was conducted, and a report was prepared on July 15, 2003 by EnGeo Inc, 
AAA's consulting firm at the time.  This report was apparently uploaded to GeoTracker by Paul King of RGA 
Environmental.  The requirement to upload EDF analytical data was not required by the State until 2005, so it is 
my conclusion that the July 15, 2003 upload met the initial requirements to claim the site and provide the 
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analytical data.  There is still the fact that multiple samplings events have not occurred, which was part of the 
approved Work Plan that was approved in August 2002. 
 
What do you suggest we do from this point forward to finalize this project? 
 
Thanks in advance for your assistance.  
 

Jim Carro 
CDMS 
6515 Trinity Court, Suite 201 
Dublin, CA 94568 
Tel: 925-551-7300 
jim@cdms.com 
 
Meet GHS training requirements by Dec 1, 2013 - view CDMS's training video at 
http://www.cdms.com/internet-training/ 

 


